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CARSON VALLEY FOOTPRINTER
The President’s Message  

What a fun evening!  It was great to see so many of you attend our 
dinner.  Our guest speaker, Steve “Dink” Achard,  was a wealth of 
information about his family, the Dangbergs, and the history of our 
valley.  I really enjoyed meeting him and his friends. Their stories are 
so entertaining I would love to hear more.  If you haven’t done it yet, 
visit the Dangberg Home Ranch.  It is well worth it. 

I am so pleased with all the new members we are getting.  The prize 
package from Harrah’s will be awarded at our May meeting and we will count any new 
members who have joined by then.  Please remember, if you don’t recognize someone at 
the meeting, go up and introduce yourself.  We really want them to feel welcome and get 
to know us.  We want to know about them too. 

We had our election for officers for next year and I was thrilled with the outcome.  Phil 
Kasper, George Lamonica and Ray Hoyt did a fabulous job as our Nominating Chair and 
committee.  Thank you.  Along with those of us returning for another term, me, Celeste 
Pierini and Bill Peters, we have a new Treasurer/Secretary, Peggy Frick (Ya Hoo!) and a 
new Sgt-at-Arms, Jan Rhoades (Thanks Jan).  Thankfully we still have Ron Pierini as our 
Past President and Ray Hoyt as our Grand Director, along with our other Directors, 
Bayan Lewis, Mike Rhoades, Claudia Lowe, Phil Kasper and Betty Miller.  It is wonderful 
working with all these people and I look forward to another fun and interesting year.  
Thank you all for volunteering, even if there was a bit of arm twisting!! I will miss George 
as our Sgt-at-Arms, he does a wonderful job, and thankfully, Ray will still be on the board 
and available for the wonderful guidance he gives us all.   

I hope to see you all at next month’s meeting at Gold Dust West. I think we will have 
another very interesting and fun evening. 

Pat 

PAT SMITH
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Hello Fellow Footprinters 

It was great seeing everyone at the April meeting.  I’m very relieved 
that all the positions have now been filled and we can look forward 
to another fun filled year. 

What an informative talk Mr Achard gave us regarding his relatives 
the Dangbergs. Not being born and raised here, it’s always fun to learn about the 
pioneers who settled this area. I really enjoyed the enthusiasm and 
lightheartedness Mr. Achard projected. You can tell he’s a really nice and fun guy 
to be around. Many thanks to Celeste for persuading him to talk to our group. 

Our next meeting will be at the Gold Dust West. Price is $24.00. Doors open at 
5:30PM. Don’t forget to purchase your raffle tickets too.  

From the 1st Vice President

BILL 
PETERS

Bill

YES OR NO  

By 5/10 for the 5/17 meeting  

Ray Hoyt 267-4355 
rhoyt@charter.net 

At the Gold Dust West 5:30 PM

mailto:rhoyt@charter.net
mailto:rhoyt@charter.net


MAY 2018 VOLUME 45, ISSUE 5 

!3

From the 2nd Vice President

Hello All! 

I would first like to start out by saying THANK YOU for coming 

to our recent meeting at the CVI! What a great turnout and I 

know that our speaker, Steve “Dink” Achard was touched to see 

so many interested faces. 

I am very pleased that he could join us to talk a little about his legacy and that of 

the Carson Valley.  

Next month, the National Guard has graciously agreed to come and talk with our 

group about the integral part they play in combatting illegal drugs and the 

partnership they share with local law enforcement. I, for one, can’t wait to hear 

about their “behind the scenes” activities! 

I would also like to say that I have enjoyed being your 2nd VP and look forward to 

beginning to line up next years speakers. That said, as Phil mentioned, I am 

beginning grad school where I am pursuing a Masters in Public Health. On the 

occasion that I will not be able to attend a meeting, Ron will be filling in for me. 

What a good guy, right? 

Thank you again for the amazing turnout to our meetings and we look forward to 

seeing you all next month! 

CELESTE 
PIERINI 

Celeste
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From the Secretary - Treasurer 

We continue to grow… three more new members were approved at 
the April meeting:  John & Maria Engels sponsored by Greg 

Brown, and Larry Jakl sponsored by the Coopers.  When you see 
them, welcome them to our organization. 

Elections for the 2018-2019 year were held at the April meeting.  The new lineup 
will look like this: 
 President     Pat Smith 
 1st Vice President    Bill Peters 
 2nd Vice President   Celeste Pierini 
 Secretary-Treasurer   Peggy Frick 
 Sergeant-at-Arms   Janice Rhoades 
 Immediate Past President  Ron Pierini   
 Grand Director    Ray Hoyt 
 Three Year Director   Bayan Lewis 
 Two Year Directors   Mike Rhoades, Claudia Lowe,  
       Phil Kasper 
 One Year Director   Betty Miller 

This Board will take office on July 1 and will be officially sworn in at our annual 
Member’s Appreciation Picnic on July 15, 2018.  Watch for further details on this 
event in a coming issue of this newsletter.   

Sometime during mid-June, dues notices will go in the mail.  Dues for the next 
association year beginning in July will be due on July 1, 2018.  Your prompt 
attention to this dues notice will be appreciated. 

Finally, I would like to publicly thank Peggy Frick for agreeing to step up and run 
for the Secretary-Treasurer job.  I have assured her that I will provide whatever 
assistance is needed to ensure an orderly transition.   

Ray

RAY HOYT
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For just $25.00 a year, you can place a business card ad that will reach our 
membership every single month!  All you need to do is contact Jacie at 
jaciepeters@gmail.com / 775-901-1898 and we will get your card posted in our next 
Newsletter. 

Advertising in the Newsletter

Edward Harding May 1st 
Dianne Ford May 2nd 
Joan Adam May 3rd 

William Pickens May 3rd 
Randall Duvall May 5th 
Warren Thayer May 8th 
Millie Solley May 12th 
Kate Brown May 15th 

Donna Schehl May 18th 
Marjorie Hanes May 20th 
James Hansen May 21st  

Charlene Spinner May 22nd 
Janice Rhoades May 25th 
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April 2018 Meeting Highlights  
Photos by Bill Peters 
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1991-92 Bill Depew 	 	
	   Deceased                                       

1992-93 Doug Tucker  

                 Deceased 

1993-94 Red Baker      

                 Deceased

1994-95 Bill Shay 

1995-96 Ray Hoyt

1996-97 Lon Curtis  

                 Deceased 

1997-98 Elza Turkington  

                 Deceased

1998-99 Bob Minton 

1990-00 Rodney Snead      

                 Deceased


2000-01 Fred Hersey

2001-02 Clay Hill

2002-03 Grady Goodwin                          

                 Deceased 

2003-04 Dorman Dane

2004-06 Phil Kasper 

2006-08 Larry Gray 

2008-10 Claudia Lowe

2010-12 Bayan Lewis 

2012-13 Charlene Spinner

2013-14 David Aymami 

2014-15 Mike Rhoades

2015-17 Ron Pierini 

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS
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